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Response to Japan's comments on SEDRIS NP








Comment 1: The proposed title does not tell the generality of its contents and it is confusing with the whole project done in the SEDRIS Organization. It is better to change the title in order to stress its generality and to make the difference between the ISO/IEC project name and the contributing consortium -- in the same way as in the case of UCS (ISO/IEC 10646) and the Unicode. NOTE) In the case of VRML and PNG, it was not necessary to change the titles because the titles lie in SC24's scope and the name of the liaison body is different from the title of the specifications.





Response:  We agree that the title of the Working Group should be broader than “Synthetic Environments”.  For this reason the group has suggested the name “Environmental Representation”. Further, we recognize that the NP covers more than the Base SEDRIS standard so it has been split into multiple NPs.  So far as changing the acronym of the SEDRIS standard itself, this is not possible since it is an existing specification whose name enjoys wide recognition within the many communities that it supports.  So far as the scope of SC 24 itself is concerned, the interchange of information that supports presentation of and interaction with information in general (and environmental information in particular) has always been within SC 24’s scope.  In many ways the more elaborated data models underlying SEDRIS represent the natural progress within the community to better define the objects, their behavior and the associations amongst objects that supports such presentation and interaction.








Comment 2: In the document, there are many statements which suggest that the new work item is only applicable to environmental simulations.  Some changes should be done in order to stress its generality.





Response: The wording of the NPs and their attachments have been carefully reviewed to insure that the words do not limit the scope to environmental simulations.








Comment 3: Considering the above two problems, Japan suggests to revise N 2010 before the JTC1 ballot as follows:


	--- A suggestion for changing the title and the document body --


Title (subject to be covered and type of standard, e.g. terminology method of test, performance requirements, etc.)


Scientific Visualization Facilities Specification (SVFS)





Response:  SEDRIS is neither exclusively for scientific data nor does it provide visualization facilities, so this change in title would not be appropriate.








Comment 4: The subclause  Relationship to existing standards  in SC24 N 2010 should be expanded to explain the relation between  SEDRIS and ISO/IEC 13249-3, SQL Multimedia and Application Packages -- Part 3: Spatial, which is developed in SC32/WG4 in a close coordination with ISO TC211 and is now being balloted as FDIS  (closing at 1999-09-22).





Response:  A description of this relationship has been added.


